
IJB35. Chief Officer Report 
 

The Integration Joint Board considered a report by the Chief Officer 
providing an update on current developments within the Health and Social 
Care Partnership (HSCP) together with an associated update on the 
response to the Covid 19 pandemic.  

 
The report provided detail on the undernoted issues:- 

 

 Working in partnership with Clackmannanshire and Stirling Health 
and Social Care Partnership and NHS Forth Valley in relation to 
Covid 19 matters to remobilise, recover and redesign;   

 Re-establishment of the Mobilisation Centre Covid 19 Huddle to 
daily meetings;  

 Continuation of Covid 19 Mobilisation Plan including financial 
monthly returns to the Scottish Government;   

 Service Update including day services during national and local 
restrictions;  

 Public Health Scotland Report on discharges from NHS Scotland 
hospitals to care homes from 1 March to 21 April and 22 April to 
31 May 2020;  

 Care Homes and the Health and Safety Executive (HSE); 

 Carers Wellbeing Campaign 2020; 

 Winter planning including the flu vaccination programme 2020/21 
and the Covid 19 vaccination arrangements for priority groups; 

 Integrated Workforce Plan 2021 - 2024; 

 Integration Joint Board Governance;  

 Climate Change Report 2019/2020; 

 New Models of Care including a virtual workshop in October 2020 
on community capacity modelling work; and   

 Falkirk Community Hospital Masterplan. 
 
Decision 

 
The Integration Joint Board:- 

 
(1) noted the content of the report and the submission of the annual 

IJB Climate Change report 2019/2020; and  
 

(2) agreed:- 
 

(a) to continue to delegate authority to the Chief Officer, to be 
reviewed at the Board meeting in March 2021; and  

 
(b) to support the ongoing implementation of the planned 

programmes of work.   
 

 


